Notes of the Tenth Meeting of the Eastern District Council


The Tenth Meeting of the Eastern District Council (EDC) was held on 23 Jun 2005 and the major items discussed are summarized as follows:

I. Request for increasing the staff resources of Eastern District Building Management Liaison Team
(EDC Paper No. 47/05)


A number of Councillors who expressed their views considered that the number of buildings, the problems of building management and the population of Eastern District were respectively more than those of other districts and therefore Home Affairs Department (HAD) should increase the staff  resources of Eastern District Office (EDO), including the Housing Officer and also strengthen the training for the staff members and upgrade the quality of the staff members of the District Office (DO).  Several Councillors were of the view that the support of the DO given to the building corporations at present was not adequate.  A Councillor pointed out that EDO had failed to take the initiative to contact those buildings without corporations.  A Councillor considered that HAD should provide support in terms of legal knowledge to the problems of building management and to reorganize related work pattern to cope with the need.  A Councillor suggested that Housing Managers could provide assistance in terms of building management, he also considered that mediation service should be used to complement the inadequacy in law.  A Councillor opined that although the staff of DO had basic legal knowledge, it was not suitable for them to   give opinions on the grey area in law, she suggested that the building corporations should appoint their own corporation legal advisers.


HAD responded that the said department understood the request of the Councillors  to increase the staff resources of EDO.  EDO had a total of 25 Liaison Officers (of which five specialized in the work of building management), which was more than those of the other three districts on the Island, and there was no such deletion of manpower due to resources deficiency of the governement in recent years.  Liaison Officers were not lawyers, therefore they could not give legal advice.  However, HAD would give more briefings to the related colleagues about the judgment cases of the lands tribunals so as to strengthen the training for the staff on the study of cases.  In terms of staff training, the colleagues responsible for building management of EDO had already undergone the training on building management.  Owing to resources constraint, the said Department expressed that it was difficult to increase the manpower of Liaison Officers of EDO within a short period.  As a matter of fact, the management of building could not solely rely on the efforts of the government (including HAD and Buildings Department).  In recent years, the government also invited professional organizations such as the Urban Renewal Authority and the Hong Kong Housing Society for cooperation to provide professional ideas and financial assistance in the aspect of building management.


Upon discussion, Councillors endorsed the following motion by a vote of 19 to 0 with 12 abstentions :-

“The Eastern District Council calls on the government to increase as soon as possible the staff resources of Eastern District Building Management Liaison Team, in order to cope with the need of over 600,000 residents of Eastern District and to further improve the support service to building management and liaison.”
II. Eastern District Office 2005/06 Work Plan

(EDC Paper No. 48/05)

A Councillor suggested that apart from the existing four Building Management Resource Centres, one should also be set up in Eastern District in order to cope with the increasing management problems of private buildings in the said district.  As to the service to the new arrivals in Hong Kong, he was of the view that it would be more cost-effective for the District Office to allocate resources to non-government organizations to coordinate concerned activities.  A Councillor proposed that District Councillors could be invited to attend the meeting of the Focus Group.  On the other hand, a Councillor opined that it was not a must for the meeting to be attended by District Councillors, however District Councillors should be kept informed of the opinions expressed by the Group, so as to grasp the public feeling of the locals and the middle class and follow-up actions to be taken.

Eastern District Office responded that the Building Management Resource Centre was not a local facility but rather a regional one and there was no plan for  the government to add one in the Eastern District within a short period.  As for the service to the new arrivals in Hong Kong, the said Office agreed that it would be more cost-effective for such service to be provided through non-government organizations.  The establishment of the Focus Group in each district was to provide one more channel for the government to collect the opinions of the middle class and the professionals.  The District Office would then reflect their opinions to the departments concerned.  As to the minutes of the Focus Group, the said Office indicated that it would have the unnamed summary of the meeting circulated amongst the Councillors for their reference.
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